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and alumni shine across US 



ECONOMICS matters

Letter from the Chair 
In 2019, our 

mission in the 
Department of 
Economics to 
deliver excellence 
in academics and 
teaching remains 
strong. With sev-

eral new initiatives underway, this 
spring promises to be a busy and 
fruitful time in the department. 
 This issue of Economics 
Matters highlights some of the 
amazing achievements of our 
undergraduate and graduate stu-
dents. Both programs are flour-
ishing; we have more than 1,200 
undergraduate majors and more 
than 300 graduate students. Last 
December we honored some of 
those outstanding students at our 
annual Scholarship Celebration. 
The kind generosity of donors 
like you continues to make schol-
arships possible, helping students 
to expand their research at the 
undergraduate and graduate  
levels.
 We are also grateful for our 
partnerships with alumni and 
economists from across the 
country. In October, we wel-
comed more than 150 econo-

mists to campus for the Midwest 
Econometrics Group Conference, 
where students and faculty were 
invited to connect with a diverse 
group of economists from all 
over the United States. The 
department also continues to 
expand its reach as we partner 
with universities across the globe. 
The involvement of recent grad-
uates has become increasingly 
strong over the past year. Our 
alumni network is growing, and 
The Wisconsin Economics Young 
Alumni Council has allowed the 
department to plug into exciting 
initiatives from excellent young 
scholars. Thank you for your 
continued engagement and inter-
est in Wisconsin Economics. 
 Involvement from our gener-
ous alumni is a key factor to our 
ongoing success. Your contin-
ued support is invaluable to the 
development of our department.

Ananth Seshadri 
Chair, Department of Economics 
Todd E. and Elizabeth H. 
Warnock Distinguished Chair in 
Economics

YOU MAKE THE DIFFERENCE
To mail a donation to the Department of Economics, 

please include the fund number (#112030009) and  
designation (Economics) on your check, made  

payable to the University of Wisconsin Foundation. 

Mail checks to: 
UW Foundation

U.S. Bank Lockbox
P.O. Box 78807

Milwaukee, WI 53278-0807

To make a gift online, please visit supportuw.org/give
Thank you!

ECONOMICS MATTERS  
is the alumni newsletter of the  

Department of Economics at the  
University of Wisconsin–Madison.

William H. Sewell Social Science Building 
Department of Economics 

1180 Observatory Drive 
Madison, WI 53706-1393

Website: econ.wisc.edu

Chair of the Department of Economics:  
Ananth Seshadri

Editors: Elizabeth Foste and 
Molly LaBoda

For gift information,  
visit econ.wisc.edu and click  
on the “Make a Gift” icon.
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Economics Winter Break Job Shadow Program
Rather than spend the final days of winter break get-

ting caught up on the latest shows on Netflix or 
Hulu, a group of focused economics students returned 
to Madison early to take advantage of a new offering: 
the Economics Winter Break Job 
Shadow Program organized by the 
Economics Career Development 
Office. Twenty undergraduate stu-
dents were selected and matched 
with four Madison companies to 
experience a behind-the-scenes 
look into professional careers that 
interest them. The participating 
companies were Christensen Associates, CUNA
Mutual, Education Analytics, and Epic. Job shadow  
sessions throughout the week at these local companies 
allowed undergraduate students to see industry work 
firsthand. Matt Kass, a student participant, highlighted 
the benefit of “being able to talk to the former UW 
economics students that worked at the company. Their 

roles emphasized the impact that they can have on such 
a large company in a relatively short period of time.” 
Undergraduate student Charles Mrkvicka echoed those 
sentiments, saying that the UW econ alums, “gave really 

great insight about what the major 
does to prepare you for future 
careers. We got to hear what classes 
they found most useful at UW–
Madison and what they use the 
most at work.”
 The Economics Career 
Development Office has been inte-
gral in providing engaging academ-

ic opportunities for undergraduate and graduate students 
at UW–Madison. Visit its website for more information 
about upcoming academic events and how to get involved: 
https://econ.wisc.edu/careers. If you or your company is 
interested in participating in the Winter Break Job Shadow 
Program for January 2020, please contact Ilsa May at  
ilsa.may@wisc.edu.
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“UW econ alums gave really 
great insight about what the 
major does to prepare you 
for future careers.”
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“When I started school, I wanted to study everything. 
I wanted to take classes on math, writing, Southeast 
Asia, philosophy, economic development—everything,” 
says Bridget Martinez (BS, Economics 2018). “But 
then I realized that I always came back to economics 
because it felt like the study of everything.”  
 As a Financial Analyst at Goldman Sachs, Martinez 
still enjoys studying everything. She sees finance as a 
study of the world. “You get to take a deep dive into 
what’s happening around the world and see how it 
unfolds in the global markets.” 
 After spending the summer after her junior year 
interning with Goldman Sachs, she accepted a full-time 
position on its Equities Electronic Trading team in 
New York City. In her role, Martinez uses algorithms 
and analysis to help her clients respond strategically to 
the markets. She credits the mathematics and quanti-
tative nature of economics with helping her perform 
the rigorous analysis of her work, but says that her 
economics background has really helped her persevere 
by providing a framework of thinking about the world 
from multiple angles. 
 “The people that I work with are extraordinary,” 
says Martinez. “The most surprising thing to me about 
working in finance is that it is unbelievably collabora-
tive. It’s one thing to want to learn, but it’s another 
thing entirely to be on a team that wants to teach 
you!”
 As a student, Martinez was actively involved in the 
Department of Economics as a Peer Career Advisor in 
the Economics Career Development Office (ECDO), 
where she mentored and met with students one-on-
one. She drew from her personal experiences and 
had a strong following of students who appreciated 
her advice. “Students would be lined up outside her 
door when Bridget had advising hours,” says ECDO 
Director Elizabeth Foste. Martinez has already suc-
cessfully mentored at least one current econonomics 
student who is headed to Wall Street this summer to 
follow in Martinez’s footsteps and work full-time at a 
large bank. 
 Martinez encourages others to “work hard, ask 
questions, and trust your intuition.” She had no idea 
she’d one day end up on Wall Street. “One day I was 
joking with a friend about the slim likelihood of work-
ing at a big investment bank.” Her friend encouraged 
her to go for it and “shoot for the moon.” Martinez 
has been passing on that advice ever since! 

“Economics taught me to look 
at the tiny details and the big 
picture, and the relationship 
between them.”

Econ Badger ‘Shoots for the Moon’ on Wall Street
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Prior to taking on Nationals, the team 
competed in the regional round at the 
Chicago Federal Reserve, presenting 
research on the current macroeco-
nomic environment in the United 
States. When the team found out they 
advanced to the national competition, 
“there were a lot of hugs and high 
fives. We were really excited, and we 
finished the day eating Chicago-style 
deep-dish pizza to celebrate the win,” 
according to team member Zachary 
Swaziek. Another teammate echoed 
the excitement after the regional com-
petition. Patrick Sweeney says, “Our 
team started cheering and hugging. It 
was verification of the countless hours 
of work we put toward doing research 
and crafting a quality presentation.”

 Before their victory, the team col-
lected and analyzed economics data 
in order to understand the impacts of 
federal policy actions. Their focused 
preparation paid off, too, when they 
beat out sixteen teams from uni-
versities across the Midwest in the 
regional competition. Eventually, the 
team went on to win the Honorable 
Mention award on the national stage. 
 During their time in Washington, 
DC, the team got to meet with 
Federal Reserve Chairman Jerome 
Powell and present to judges in 
the FOMC (Federal Open Market 
Committee) board room, a highlight 
for the undergrad participants. The 
competition gave the team an inside 
look at the Federal Reserve system 

and its impact. According to team 
member Jake Steinberger, “An anal-
ogy often used to describe the job of 
the Fed is that it’s like driving a car, 
but only being able to look in the 
rearview mirror. The Fed’s task of tak-
ing past data and using it to come up 
with a forward-looking policy agenda 
is not something to be taken lightly.”
 The seven undergraduate stu-
dents who trekked to Washington, 
DC, placed highest in school his-
tory with their Honorable Mention 
win. Congratulations to Thomas 
Costello, Patrick Sweeney, Alex Orlov, 
Kara James, Jake Steinberger, Zach 
Swaziek, and Tony Mattioli on this 
achievement!

Federal Reserve Challenge Team  
Earns Honorable Mention at Nationals
Last November, a team of seven undergraduates competed at the National Federal Reserve 
Challenge Competition at the Federal Reserve in Washington, DC. Members of the Federal 
Reserve Challenge student organization focus on expanding their knowledge of macroeco-
nomics and monetary policy through research, questioning, and creating a presentation.
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2018 Honor Roll
 

LEADERSHIP DONORS 
($1,000–$4,999)
Thomas J. Atkinson
Hartman Axley
Janice M. Baldwin
C Bryce Benjamin and Kathryn 

A. Atchison
Erica A. Bergsland
Brian D. Bordini and Jennifer 

M. Mikulina
Lynda S. Borucki
Stephen D. Caldwell and Judith 

L. Werner
Elizabeth E. Campbell
Michael J. Degenhart and 

Carmella A. Mulroy-
Degenhart

Donn R. Dresselhuys
Ronald D. and Kathy Emanuel
Susan K. Fancher
William J. Hable
W Lee Hansen
J Thomas Jacobs and Julie 

Rennebohm Jacobs
Thomas C. and Teresa G. 

Kirschbraun
R Stephen and Michelle Kouba
James K. Kuin
Charles P. and Mary Ann 

LaBahn
Mary Langkamp
Robert H. and Becky Lehner
Joseph L. Liegl
Terrance P. Maxwell
Arthur Mirrow and Stephanie 

M. McAree Mirrow
Sean M. Nicholson
Eric S. Piepho
Neil J. Pinsky
John D. and Ann D. Porter
Richard W. and Jill L. Ragatz
James M. Rauh
Steven W. Rick
Richard K. and Bonita L. 

Riederer
Craig R. Roach
Stuart M. Rossmiller
William J. and Martha S. 

Scanlon
Robert N. Schoeplein
Karl and Melissa Scholz
Frederick F. and Ruth 

Schwertfeger
Michael J. Skatrud
Thomas G. and Iphigenia D. 

Smith
Thomas and Lynn Vasiljevich
Brandon T. Von Feldt
Paul C. Weaver
Jeffrey E. and Debra L. Weigl
Ronald D. and Virginia Weil
Gregory J. Werden
Gordon E. Wiggerhaus
Seokjin Woo
Suzanne M. Worth
Natasha J. Wyatt
John L. and Brenda K. Yagla
Paul L. Yde

DONORS ($1–$999)
Maria Isabella R. Agnes
Pedro H. and Sophie 

Albuquerque
Kelsen P. Alexander
Greg S. Allison
Allen D. Allred
Alfred S. and Lynn Altschul
Pamela S. Andersen
Douglas R. Andrews and 

Maureen A. Murphy
William K. Stapleton and Jayne 

R. Anstrom
Henry D. and Anna Aschauer
James R. and Dorothy M. 

Ashley
Robert B. Avery and Katherine 

A. Samolyk
Thomas G. and Patti Z. Barkin
Burt S. Barnow and Joyce 

Kaiser
Cynthia Bassett
Patricia M. Bassett
Richard J. Beck
Harold S. Beebout 
Bader N. Beheiri
Alex R. and Nancy L. Behm
James R. and Pamela J. 

Behrend
Michael K. Benton
Mary T. Bergerson
Jeffrey H. and Cynthia 

Bergstrand
Robert E. Berney
Roger R. Betancourt
Bruce J. and Patricia A. 

Biermeier
Ryan A. Bingham
Sherwood E. and Judith F. 

Blitstein
Justin J. Bloesch
Roger F. Bloom
Jon E. Bloomer
Ronald E. Blum
Christopher R. Bollinger
Stephanie M. Brand
William F. and Yeang-Eng L. 

Braun
Ronald D. Browne
Ardell E. and Marie C. 

Brynildson
Joseph P. Buche
Brian K. Bucks and Karen M. 

Pence
Brian D. Bueche
Nicholas C. and Lenore M. 

Burckel
Mickey L. Burnim
Alex M. Rubin and Amanda 

R. Bush 
Brian N. Buxton
Keith R. and Linda Carlson
Jason R. Carr
Trisha Castillo
Alain P. and Susan Chaboud
Jiayi Chen
Brian H. Choi

Raffi S. Chowdhury and Radha 
Kulkarni

Jon B. Christianson
Mark M. and Stacey Chulew
John J. Chung
Wendy K. Clem
Virginia K. Coburn
Alan L. Cohen
Neal P. and Janet L. Cohen
Joel H. Cohen
Clarence E. Colburn
Maynard S. Comiez
Linda J. Condit
Robert F. Conrad
J. Patrick P. Conway
G Richard and Nancy M. Cope
Joseph J. and Ann E. Cordes
Pamela S. Corsini
Kenneth A. Couch
Jessica R. Coulis
Vincent M. Cozzi and Maureen 

E. Rogan
John J. Czerwionka
Ethan T. Schmidt and Danielle 

A. D’Agostino
Carl and Natalie S. Davidson
Sally J. Day
Alison R. De Noia
Mark R. Deighton
Kevin M. and Michelle S. 

Dempsey
Randall J. DeValk
Robert C. Donegan
Thomas W. Dorsey
David T. Dreifuss
Robert A. Drell and Nancy J. 

Montana
Larry L. Duetsch
James R. and Karen M. Eben
Ronald S. Ehrmann
Robert A. and Marilyn 

Eisenbeis
James R. Eisner
Mark E. and Robin L. Engle
Timothy S. and Barbara Ernst
Daniel J. Evans
Douglas I. Falk
Robert A. Feldman
Roger D. Feldman
Donald E. Ferrari
Jane S. Fershko Taylor
William R. and Ann S. 

Feyerharm
John M. and Susan H. 

Fitzgerald
Christopher E. Foreman and 

Laura McCain-Foreman
Frederick W. Fox
William W. Fox
Michael S. Frederick
Mark S. and Diane P. Freeland
Corey J. Frohna
Vernon C. Frol
David J. Gabel
Chad H. Gabert and Amy L. 

Stella
Steven G. and Amy Garber
James A. Geffert

Loyal friends of Economics make it possible 
for the department to provide a world-
class education and carry out cutting-edge 
research. Through endowed faculty positions, 
graduate fellowships, need- and merit-based 
scholarships, and Annual Fund gifts, donors 
make educational excellence a reality and 
help Economics to sustain its consistent 
ranking among the best departments in the 
country. Thank you for your gifts!

Carillon Society members enjoy these benefits:
•  Special invitations to Economics events and 

lectures
•  Equilibrium magazine, a student-run journal
•  A yearly investor’s report on the Economics 

Annual Fund

For more information about the Carillon 
Society, please contact Torine Pasek at the 
UW Foundation at 608-572-2999 or torine.
pasek@supportuw.org.

2018 Carillon Society Donors 
($5,000+)
Matthew R. Astrachan
Troy L. and Elizabeth J. Barnett
Collin S. and Susan R. Brinkman
Douglas W. and Sherry A. Caves
Lau and Bea Christensen
Sean M. and Carla A. Cleary
Richard A. Davies and Gayle K. Haller
David A. DeWahl, Jr. 
Andrew Finn and Jamie Farnsworth Finn
Dr. Jay S. Pepose and Susan K. Feigenbaum, Ph.D.
Wade and Bev Fetzer
Michael T. Gengler
Scott T. Happ
Arnie and Nina Harris
Brian L. and Brigid Hazen
Keith A. Heyen
Shane W. and Kristine M. Huether
Korean Wisconsin Economics PhD Association
Stephen E. and Anne H. Kravit
Stuart W. and Brenda L. McCroskey
Richard A. Meese
Angela A. Meyer, PhD, PE
Stephen D. Morton
Dianne Orton
Richard D. Patterson
Ann Phipps
Charles H. Phipps
Stephen S. Roach
Lowell W. and Leila H. Robinson
Thomas A. and Jessica Rosenbloom
Michael S. and Mary Sue Shannon
Patrick R. Shima
Lisa A. Snow
Richard A. and Susan B. Strait
Todd E. Warnock
Paul Lowry and Barbara Widder-Lowry
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2018 Honor Roll
Kenneth W. Genin and Linda 

Rounseville
Vincent J. Geraci
Mark L. Gertler
Paul J. Gertler
Donna K. Ginther
Stanley R. Goldmark
Richard A. Gonce
Richard K. Green and Patricia 

F. Harris
Beverly L. Greenberg
John R. and Karen J. Griffiths
Thomas H. Groves
Andrea and Marguerite 

Guglielmo
Gary O. Gutgesell
Jonathan M. Haas
Jeffrey M. Lacker and Lisa J. 

Halberstadt
Andrew C. Hamilton
Kevin M. Hannan
Erik M. Hansen
Philip H. Hansen
Peter C. Hanson
Patrick J. and Helen M. Hart
John T. Hatanaka
Janet S. Hatton
Benjamin S. and Alissa K. 

Hawkins
Andrew A. Heiden
Robert H. and Jean C. Heidt
Nathan W. Heinrich
Cesar A. Herrera and Sofia 

I. Rios
Karen H. Hester
Blake R. Hewitt
Jeffrey C. Heymann
Lyle K. Hight
Steven C. Hill
Roger A. and Anita A. Hodas
Lucy L. Hong
John A. Hore and Hugette 

A. Sun
Teh-Wei Hu
Jincheng Huang
Kanyuan Huang
William N. and Suzanne 

Jacobsen
Kenneth P. and Phyllis A. 

Jameson
James A. Werner and Klara 

Jelinkova
Michael Jerison
Andrew D. Jesse
Jill L. Johnson
Samuel H. and Michelle M. 

Jonson
Raymond G. Jordan
Kyle M. Jungmann
Kyle T. Karcheski
Peter and Cecelia Karpoff
Gerald M. and Aurora T. 

Kassalow
Richard H. and Audrey D. 

Keehn
Douglas V. and Joyceann T. 

Keith

W David and Christina M. 
Kelton

Eric P. and Janet Killingstad
Gerald E. Kimmel
William L. King
Robert J. Kirk
Kenneth R. Kleefeld
Jeffrey C. Klees and Mary E. 

Weaver-Klees
Andrew R. Klein and Diane F. 

Schussel
Charles B. and Lynne Knapp
Karol E. Koenen
William R. Kohlhase
Andrew J. Korger
Taylor C. Kostal
Kim J. Kowalewski
Trevor K. Krause
Kevin J. Krogstad
Thomas W. Krueger
Paul J. and Maria C. Kruger
Myron L. and Marlene T. Kwast
Raymond L. La France
Howard P. Lakind
Robert J. and Anne M. Larner
Bruce D. and Jean Larson
Eric R. Lavender
Jason E. Leabman
Jacob R. and Wendy J. Lechusz
Kyu S. and Jai E. Lee
Earnest A. Lehman
Lewis A. Levey
Joan L. Lewis
Yaniv F. Lewis
Guang L. Li and Baoying Wang
Mark I. and Laura I. Lieberman
Tzu-Chi Lin and Fang-Chi Hsu
Michael M. Ling and Chan-

Bene Lin
Charles R. Link
Chu-An Liu
Thomas E. Lloyd
Howard L. Loeb
William A. Longbrake
Thomas M. Love
Barbara J. Lowrey
George A. Plesko and Martha 

D. MacMillin
Edward J. Maddern
Murugappa C. Madhavan
Sidney J. and Gail T. Mansur
Richard L. Markee
Dale R. Marquardt
Michael R. Marshall
Angel J. Martinez-Perez
Steven D. Maslan
John P. and Mary J. Mattila
John T. and Andrea M. 

McCarrier
Jonathan P. McCarthy and 

Diana Shaw-McCarthy
Thomas G. McClellan
Timothy P. McGinley and 

Katherine A. Wherley-
McGinley

John E. McGovern
Bruce B. McLay
Richard A. Medway

Mark R. and Faith G. Meiners
Arnold W. and Sharon A. 

Messer
Edward M. Messner
Mark M. and Lori A. Metoki
David P. and Sheila Mikulina
Olivia S. Mitchell
Richard M. Mitchell
Blake C. Moll
Willard L. and Kelly L. Momsen
Clair E. and Barbara S. Morris
James D. Simpson and Jeannie 

K. Nakano
James M. Nason and Carol 

Leung
Paul A. Nelson
Russell D. Nelson
Erik T. Nesson
Ivy E. Nevala
Elizabeth R. Nevin
Harriet B. Newburger
Corbett A. and Meri M. 

Nielsen
Peter N. and Kristin A. Nines
Daryush M. and Parvin 

Nowrasteh
Kelly A. O’Boyle
Charles E. and Sara J. 

Ofenloch
James M. O’Keane
Alan L. and Marilyn M. 

Olmstead
Modesta M. Olson
Thae S. and Youngmee K. Park
Russell C. and Judith M. Parker
John W. and Susan C. 

Patterson
Terrence F. and Gail E. Pavletic
Douglas K. Pearce
Benjamin J. and Theresa M. 

Pelkey
Vesselina P. Pentcheva
Anthony M. Perme
Kevin G. Phelan
James W. Phillips
William G. and Mary M. 

Piernot
David V. Pinkerton
Russell W. Pittman
Elizabeth A. Podolske
Russell W. and Susan M. Pope
Richard Qian
William A. and Natalie M. 

Raaths
John R. and Rita M. Race
Jorge D. Ramos-Mercado
John D. Rea
James D. Reitzes
Gerald J. and Lorraine S. 

Richter
William D. and Beverly R. 

Ricker
Lowell R. and Amy Ricketts
Charles T. Ricksecker
Gus T. Ridgel
Kirby A. and Ann K. Roberts
David F. Roebke

Steven C. and Susan J. 
Rominske

Jason S. and Lisa K. Rosenthal
Barbara M. Rosett
Daniel R. Rosewall
Elliott M. Ross and Karin A. 

Stewart
Martin C. Rothfelder
Mark E. and Soryia Rothman
Abraham J. and Jennifer M. 

Ryder
Andrew G. Salkin and Michele 

J. Fagan
Mahin M. Samadani
Mark A. Satterthwaite and 

Lauren M. Pachman
Ryoji Sawa
Theodore P. Scheinman
Walter R. Schellpfeffer
Juliana C. Schmidt
Robert M. Schmidt
Frederick J. Schroeder
Virginia H. Schulte
Jonathan A. and Lauren A. 

Schwabish
Carl R. Schwinn
Harvey and Marilyn Shapiro
Dale F. Sharpee
Jeffrey J. Shebesta
Charles S. Shimanski
Ruth J. Shor
Bernard Shull
Amy L. Sicard
John J. Siegfried
Joseph H. and Jeanne R. 

Silverberg
Orrin B. Silverstein
Arthur J. Sinkula
Daniel J. Sivertson
Wendy A. Skavlem
Stephen B. and Stephanie R. 

Slewitzke
Steven J. Sloan
Timothy C. Smith
Wilbur J. Smith
Martin H. Soderbloom
Ruth A. Sorsen
James W. Spaulding
Verdon S. and Susan G. Staines
Marjorie T. Stanley
Donald G. and Carol I. Stein
Seyman L. and Sadie B. Stern
C Eugene Steuerle
Katherine I. Steward
Daniel L. Stewart
Joel C. Stibbe
Walter D. Strack
Ronald L. Straight
Ricardo Strawn
Melba F. Sullivan
Yu Sun
Leonore R. Susswein
John R. Swinton
Koji Taira
Adam E. Tarshish
Gilbert C. Thompson
Gilman R. Thompson
Kurt M. and Jeanine Thurmaier

James S. Tomlin
Robert Torgerson
Carl K. and Nancy A. Trimble
Katherine E. Underwood
Michael E. and Amy D. Unitan
Carlos M. Urzua
Allison T. Valentor
Julie A. Vergeront
James M. Waldera
Willard T. and Mary M. Walker
Jeffrey Stoner and Eileen I. 

Wang
Jian Wang
Leonard W. Wang
Richard L. Wangelin
Dale F. Waterstreet
Andrew M. Wayne
Robert E. Weiss
Stephen C. Weiss
William J. Welch
Nancy E. Wheeler
Brenda K. Whitenack
William A. Whitney
John D. Wiedemer
Timothy J. and Theresa M. 

Wiese
Jeffrey G. and Nancy P. 

Williamson
Kathryn S. Wilson
Robert J. Windle
Matthew E. and Rachel A. 

Winter
Joseph W. and Janet M. 

Wintrob
Michael K. Wirgin
Willard E. and Victoria S. Witte
Andrew M. Wolfe
Richard H. Wood
Stephen A. Woodbury
Arthur G. Woolf and Celeste 

Gaspari
De-Min and Chin-Sha W. Wu
Keith M. Wulff
Mengyao Yang
Y. Douglas Yang
Dan Young
Greg R. Zarelli
Nicholas M. Zellmer
Benjamin J. Zimmermann
Ronald F. and Judith A. Zitlow
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Recent Graduates and Young Alumni: Join the Wisconsin 
Economics Young Alumni Network!
 

This spring, the Department of Economics will launch 
its own Wisconsin Economics Young Alumni Network 

(WEYAN) dedicated to connecting young alumni with the 
department, current students, and each other. You probably 
remember the days sitting in the library looking through job 
postings or calling friends and alumni for career advice. Now 
is your opportunity to share your success and reconnect with 
a network of support as you progress through your career.
 WEYAN is an initiative launched by the Wisconsin 
Economics Young Alumni Council (WEYAC), the first 
department-level young alumni advisory council at 
UW–Madison. Previously known as Economics Student 
Association Advisory Council, the group was formed eight 
years ago by then-Department Chair and now College of 
Letters & Science Dean Karl Scholz. WEYAC’s mission 
is to improve the undergraduate economics experience at 

UW–Madison by partnering with the Economics Student 
Association (ESA) and the Department of Economics 
through various student-led, alumni-supported  
programming.
 These activities include mentoring students on career 
development, sharing career and life after Wisconsin 
Economics through the WEYAC blog, and much more. 
Members can also connect with students and other alumni 
during summer internships across the country, or host stu-
dents on career networking trips. WEYAN is the perfect 
platform to mentor a Badger, partake in a summer social, 
share your professional experiences, host and hire UW econ 
students, or give back to the department financially.
 WEYAN will be unveiling a new webpage later this 
spring. In the meantime we encourage you to visit the 
WEYAN LinkedIn and Facebook groups to stay connected.
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